Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Old Schoolroom 
Wednesday 20th January 2010 at 7.30pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chair), Cllr Moore, Cllr Sellers, Cllr Followell, Cllr Jones, Cllr Horton, District Cllr Bond, County Cllr Hussain and the Clerk Sue Mordue. No members of the public attended.
1. Receive Apologies: Cllr Measures, Cllr Baldwin.

2. Open Forum for Parishioners:  
a. Cllr Followell had sent letters to Thames Water re the problems in the village at present. It was agreed that the Clerk would follow this through on behalf of the parishioners.

b. Chapel Public Toilet – discussion regarding any involvement in this project would be added to the March agenda.

c. Clerk to request a new bus route for Buckingham Park direct to Meadowcroft School without having to into the bus station and out again.
3. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: none.
4. The minutes of the last meetings held on Wednesday 18th November 2009 and 16th December 2009 were confirmed as true records.
5. Planning: To discuss planning applications and make recommendations:

a. 09/02376/ATC – Field House 17 Aston Abbotts Road – repollarding of two lime trees, fell one apple tree, reduce height by 3m of one cypress tree and remove branches over garage roof of one apple tree – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application and they should defer to the tree officers comments.
Cllr Sellers declared his personal interest as a neighbour re this application once it became known which tress were on the application and left the discussion.
b. 09/02433/ATC – 23 High Street – remove one Ash and one Japanese Cherry – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application however commented that these trees had been subject to a planning refusal and this should be referred to by the Planning Officer.

Cllr Sellers joined the Council again.
c. 09/02404/APP – 3 Founders Path Buckingham Park – erection of conservatory – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application.

6. Planning Policy: To discuss and agree on Weedon Parish Council’s attitude towards applications for planning permissions on new houses in the village: The Council resolved that there would be no decision on a policy until the Parish Plan was published and then there could be a further discussion on this if necessary. Clerk to seek advice as to whether under the Code of Conduct if there is not a unanimous decision on a planning application whether the minority views can be reflected in a response to AVDC if the Cllr specifically requests its inclusion, as per the fact that it can be minuted if a Cllr requests it.
7. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways: to report any works required: 
i. Chris Measures advised that he would be replacing the broken stile at the end of February unless BCC Rights of Way can progress a kissing gate. Clerk will follow up along with walk which was supposed to have happened already with ROW Officer.
ii. Pot holes – Clerk is to drive around the village and mark on a map the pot holes and advise BCC.
b. Street Lighting: to report any works required:
i. Light outside Jonathan Freeman-Attwoods house is erratic sometimes it is working and sometimes not. 
ii. Cllrs all to review the light by the park/High Street/Aston Abbots road junction as it is a different colour and brighter than the rest – to be reviewed at March meeting.
c. Play Area: No issues at last inspection. Cllr Moore would inspect again next week. Clerk to put article in the magazine requesting that if parishioners notice any problems they should report to the Clerk or a member of the Council.
8. Weedon Hill Development / Buckingham Park: Update on any issues to report including the Housing Association meeting – Cllr Horton advised that the meeting had been cancelled due to snow however as he had leafleted the whole area with the parish newsletter advising of the meeting he went along. A few residents came and discussed issues with him. The Council resolved that this list of issues should be forwarded to AVDC Planning Office and BCC for resolution and copied to the Housing Developers, Cllr Bond and Cllr Hussain.
9. Weedon within the Aylesbury Vale local area: Update on Growth agenda, Local Area Forum, NAG: Cllr Rose would contact PCSO as they had asked whether Buckingham Park could join the Quarrendon NAG and Weedon the Winslow and District NAG as the groupings would be more appropriate than the Wing NAG.
10. Trustees of Lord Fortescue’s Charity: The Playstead and Poor Charity merged with the Fortescue’s Charity at the end of December 2009. The Playstead and Poor Charity owned part of a field at the end of the village and the Parish Council own the other part. This land has been transferred to the Fortescue Charity. The PC was given  the Fortescue field, which lies off the High Street, in trust and the PC appoints the trustees. Therefore the Council resolved to appoint the following as trustees to the Charity: Joanna Rose, Chris Measures, Mike Moore, Glyn Thomas. The Playstead and Poor trust scheme states that the Rector of Hardwick should be a trustee therefore it was resolved that in future this would be interpreted as the church representation and would be provided by a member of the Local Ecumenical Committee, namely Margaret Askew, with Ralph Followell as the Clerk.

11. Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting including:
a. BCC response regarding the traffic works at the Horse and Jockey roundabout – BCC had apologised for the first day gridlock resulting from the road works and snow. The developer has to resurface the road and dig down ½ metre as part of the development agreement at Buckingham Park. The lights will be adjusted and the work will continue for 11 weeks but it is vitally needed. At the same time an extra lane would be put in on Elmhurst Road to assist the flow of cars turning right to Weedon. BCC assure that they will continue to monitor the situation.
b. Parish Liaison Project – it was agreed that Cllr Rose and the Clerk would meet with Lesley Blue.
c. Letter received from parishioner re the issues of the snow and asking the PC to consider having an Emergency Plan and also whether an attachment could be purchased for a farmer who could then clear the snow from the roads when required. Clerk to investigate with Simon Dudley BCC re the issue of the tractor clearing the road and the Emergency Plan would be added to the next agenda for consideration.
12. Weedon Village Parish Plan: Update on progress: The questionnaire responses had now all been analysed and this had gone to the Steering Committee and Working Groups for consideration. 112 questionnaires were returned out of 169 with the response rate of 69% in Weedon Village and 44% on Buckingham Road residences. Cllr Rose was thanked for her hard work on analysing the questionnaires.
13. Finance / Accounts:

a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date November 2009 were agreed as reviewed.

b. The Council resolved to issue the following cheque:


SLCC Membership
 
923
 
£72.00

14. The date of next meetings was agreed as Wednesday 17th March in the Methodist Chapel at 8.00pm.  
The meeting closed at 10.30pm  
Signed…………………………. Date…………………
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